
 
 

 
 
 
 
April 2, 2020 

 
 
 
Filed Via Web Portal 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 
 
Re: Do Not Redocket – PSE Electric & Natural Gas Tariff Filings 

Dockets UE-200142 & UG-200143 (Advice Nos. 2020-05 & 06) 
Dockets UE-200269 & UG-200270 (Advice Nos. 2020-09 & 10) 
Dockets UE-200298 & UG-200299 (Advice Nos. 2020-11 & 12) 

 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
On February 28, 2019, March 25, 2020 and March 31, 2020 Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) filed 
with the Commission rate revisions to both its electric and natural gas Schedule 120 
Conservation Service Rider, Schedule 140 Property Tax Tracker, and Schedule 142 Revenue 
Decoupling Adjustment Mechanism.  Approximately 1.2 million electric customers and 848 
thousand natural gas customers would see changes in their bills as a result of these proposals.      
 
Pursuant to WAC 480-90-198 and WAC 480-100-198, Notice Verification and Assistance, PSE 
is providing the following statements, 1) that it posted the above-referenced filings in accordance 
with WAC 480-90 & 100-193(1) by posting on PSE’s web site, and 2) that it provided public 
notice of the filings in the form of a published notice within 30 days of the requested effective 
date of May 1, 2020, in accordance with WAC 480-90 & 100-194(2).   
 
The published notice additionally includes the impacts of two prior rate filings that will also 
become effective on May 1, 2020.  A supplemental surcharge approved in Docket UG-190218 
under Natural Gas Supplemental Schedule 106 will expire.  A credit approved in Dockets UE-
190220 and UG-190221 under electric and natural gas Schedule 141Y Temporary Federal 
Income Tax Rate Credit will expire.  A copy of the published notice that appeared in area 
newspapers on April 1, 2020, is attached.  PSE also provided a copy of the notice to community 
agencies, posted the notice on PSE.com and provided notice to news editors of area newspapers, 
television and radio stations. 
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Mr. Mark L. Johnson 
April 2, 2020 
Page 2 of 2 
 
 
Please contact Julie Waltari at julie.waltari@pse.com or Veronica Martin at 
veronica.martin@pse.com for additional information about this notice publication or the posting.  
If you have any other questions please contact me at (425) 456-2142.  
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 

Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
425-456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 
cc: Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie  

Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
 

Attachment:  Customer Notice 
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